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Notice of Press Conference

Tomorrow, Tuesday 17 October 2023, at 12.00, in the Holy See Press Office, Sala San Pio X, Via
dell’Ospedale 1, a press conference will be held to present the event “Let us learn from boys and girls”, with the
patronage of the Dicastery for Culture and Education, to be held this coming 6 November in the Paul VI Hall with
the participation of Pope Francis and over six thousand young people from various parts of the world.

The speakers will be:

- His Eminence Cardinal José Tolentino de Mendonça, prefect of the Dicastery for Culture and Education;

- Professor Marco Impagliazzo, president of the Sant’Egidio Community;

- Angelo Chiorazzo, founder of the Auxilium Cooperative;

- Fr. Enzo Fortunato, Friar Minor Conventual;

- Maria Luis Grilletta, Industrial Planning Director of Trenitalia;

- Aldo Cagnoli, writer.

Some children will be present to represent the six thousand who will participate in the meeting on 6 November.

The press conference will be livestreamed in the original language on the Vatican News YouTube channel
at https://www.youtube.com/c/VaticanNews.

https://www.youtube.com/c/VaticanNews

